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TO:  CONTRA COSTA BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 
FROM: FAYE MALONEY, CHAIRWOMAN 
  CONTRA COSTA COMMISSION FOR WOMEN & GIRLS (CCCWG) 
 
SUBJECT: CCCWG UPDATE 
 
DATE:  MAY 1, 2023 
 
Please see the below report for a status update on the Contra Costa Commission for Women and 
Girls.   
 
Current Commission Roster:  
 
Name Position Executive Board Term Expiration 
Joey Smith District I  Treasure In-process 
Marilyn Lucey District II  2/28/2027 
Shauna Polk District III Vice-Chairwoman 2/28/2026 
Vacant District IV   
Kirsten Upshaw District V  2/28/2025 
Vacant At Large 1   
Jennifer Rizzo At Large 2  2/28/2025 
Vacant At Large 3   
Lanita Mims-Beal At Large 4  2/28/2025 
Catherine Jones At Large 5 Secretary 2/28/2026 
Adey Teshager At Large 6  2/28/2026 
Faye Maloney At Large 7 Chairwoman 2/28/2025 
Shailaja Dixit At Large 8  8/24/2024 
Vacant At Large 9   
Destiny Briscoe At Large 10  2/28/2026 
Vacant Alternate   

 
Accomplishments 2022 to 2023: 

• 8/2022 
o CCCWG awarded a grant for $25,000 from the California Commission on the 

Status of Women and Girls in the category of communication. 
• 9/2022 

o Building of a new website for CCCWG  
• 1/2023 

o California LEAD workshop in San Ramon 
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• 2/2023 
o CCCWG applied for a continuous grant for equipment for CCCWG. 

• 4/2023 
o Grant awarded for $25,000 from the California Commission on the Status of 

Women and Girls. 
 
Upcoming goals: 
 

• Finalizing website data 
• Hosting a California LEAD workshop in the Brentwood/Oakley Area 
• Mental Wellness workshop collaboration with the Family Justice Center 
• Research project into the re-integration back into society programs offered to 

incarcerated women being released from county jail into Contra Costa County.   
• Research into 30X30 initiative to increase women in law enforcement by 30% by year 

2030. 
• Researching women in trade jobs and evaluating better ways to connect girls in high 

schools to jobs that aren’t normally exposed to women.   
 
Challenges: 

• In-person meetings have created a hardship for several commissioners being unable to 
attend. 

• Commitment of applicants to the process of being appointed to the commission.  
 
 
This is the end of the report.   
 
Respectfully submitted,  
F. Maloney 
 
 


